

METROPOLITAN POLICE

August 2025

Peckham Police Station 177 Peckham High Street SE15 5SL

Your Ward Priorities

- * Drug Use
- * ASB
- Reducing Vehicle & Bicycle Crime

Nunhead & Queen's Road

What we've been doing this month:

Sadly, after 4 years, Nunhead and Queen's Road SNT have lost our amazing PC Goodwin to another team within the MET. She is off to do some brilliant work, and will be greatly missed by the team!

On the other hand, we have had a new PC join, PC Polly Tracey! She has filled PC Goodwin's role and is our new DWO for the ward. She is excited and ready to meet everyone. PC Tracey will be at the next Ward Panel Meeting, if you want to say hi, or raise any queries.

Nunhead and Queen's Road SNT have assisted with an injunction recently, to a property causing ongoing ASB for the area. The injunction will help create a safer and harmonious community for residents.

Meet the team

Whilst you can always contact us by email, you can come and meet us to discuss any concerns.

Your Local Team

PS Cormack

Work No. 07880 480743

- PC Tracey
- PC Holmes

Work No. 07769449243

- PCSO Baxter
- PCSO Peduto

Work No. 07860 367988

Our officers also assisted on the Live Facial Recognition across the BCU, which is proving a success!

CPWs and CPNs are still being given out to those causing ASB, shoplifting and taking drugs. This has seen a real positive effect for the ward.

Officers continue to work with partner agencies to reduce ASB on the ward.

Our next ward panel will be the 22nd October 2025; in the meantime if you wish to contact the team in confidence to discuss any issues or concerns that you may have we can be contacted at:

www.met.police.uk SNTMD-.Nunhead&QueensRoad@met.police.uk



Sign up to www.metengage.co.uk to tell us about the issues affecting you most, receive tailored crime prevention advice and updates on our activity in your area.

Next Ward Panel: 22nd October 2025